
End of Year News   July  2022

A snapshot of learning opportunities and  achievements 

over the last half term. 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

As the end of term approaches we would like to thank you all for your continued support over the year.  I  am 

sure you will join me in thanking all the staff for their superb work—as usual going above and beyond. The 

‘extravaganza’ was a wonderful event, show casing the talents of all involved. We wish you all an enjoyable 

summer break and look forward to welcoming you back on Monday 5th September.  

Katherine Marshall—Executive Headteacher 

At the end of this school year we give thanks to God; for all the teaching and learning that has taken place in 

our school, both in and out of the classroom; for the talents and gifts that have been shared and the challenges 

that have been faced; for the burdens that have been lifted and the hurts that have been healed; for the re-

spect and care that has been given. We give thanks for the friendships that have just begun and for those that 

have grown. For the faith that has been lived in our daily struggles. We give thanks for the community that we 

are. Bless our families as we take our holidays, may our time together leave us with memories to cherish. Pour 

out your love on us that we may return renewed and refreshed to continue our journey together.  

We make this prayer through Christ our Lord. Amen 

NEWS FROM THE CHOIR  

Our School Choir joined with the choirs from Carisbrooke Primary and Niton primary this term to    

perform a combined concert. All three schools performed songs together and on their own and it was 

fantastic performing to nearly 150 people at Trinity Theatre in Cowes. Newport two new songs, I Wish 

I Knew How It Would Feel To Be Free and a Medley from Joseph with three of our members taking 

solos. We also performed two songs that we have previously sung this year, Love Shine A Light which 

we sung at the Easter Service, Ain't No Mountain High Enough which we had previously sung at the 

Isle Of Wight Music, Dance & Drama Festival in March. Our Year 2 choir members showed great    

bravery and courage as they took to the stage to sing Creepy Castle.  

Once we are back after the summer break we will be starting to look at next year's Music Festival & 

Christmas!  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Skye’s Clever Cooks  

This term saw the start of my first ever parent and child cooking club. The aim is to learn 

new kitchen skills, cook new foods and spend some quality time with your child. Over 

three weeks we learnt how to cook eggs, make hidden vegetable sauce and use it in many 

different dishes and cook fast food from scratch. We made fish fingers, beef and         

mushrooms burgers and homemade chips and the best fruit friend! I had a great time as 

did the parents and children. Another course will run again next term.  

Next term will see the end of baguettes and the introduction of 50/50 bread sandwiches. 

After noticing a lot of children only eating the middle of their baguette, I felt that we   

needed a new approach to make sure your children are eating enough food to keep them 

full and give them the vitamins, minerals and carbohydrates needed for a full working 

school day. Next term as the weather will hopefully be cooler, we will be serving soup with 

a bread roll as a new option. I have also been sourcing new products for our new menu, 

such as Tacos, Jackfruit and Jerk Seasoning! Look out for our new winter menu on the 

school website and on the app.  

I would like to say thank you to all the children, parents and staff who have supported me 

and Becky over our first year. We took over and became an independent catering            

department. We are one of only two on the Island. I have met up with Cowes Primary and 

we have Swapped ideas and recipes. It was a fantastic meeting. We are looking forward to 

next term and what it brings, I am already thinking of ideas for Christmas lunch!  

We hope you enjoy your summer break  

Skye – Catering Manager  

Becky – Kitchen Assistant  

Newport C of E Primary Kitchen News  



MEMORIES FROM BURTYNSKY CLASS 

Burtynsky Class, what a year! Back in 

September it was not just a new teacher 

and a new classroom, but a whole new 

way of learning that faced you. From 

our 'Burtynsky Museum of Islamic Arte-

facts' to our refugee charity project, you 

have embraced all of the opportunities 

you have been given; attacking them 

with your trademark enthusiasm, pas-

sion and energy. This year has been as 

much about your academic progress as 

it has been about your personal and so-

cial progress and oh boy have excelled at 

both. For most of you, however, the resi-

dential trip to London was where you 

grew the most. Turning nerves and anxi-

ety into excitement and hap-

py memories is a huge part of growing 

up and I couldn't be prouder of each 

and every one of you who came along 

for the ride.  As you look forward to your 

next adventure, take what you have 

learnt this year and use it to ignite your 

passion - I can't wait to see where it takes you. And remember, as Preston would say, just 

keep 'vibing'.  



MEMORIES FROM HADID CLASS 

Hadid Class' favourite memories from the year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year has been incredibly exciting for 
Hadid class, it has also been our first 
whole year at school! Some of our         
favourite memories include putting          
together our first class worship for parents 
to watch and laughing at Miss Gowman's 
rubbish whiteboard. The highlight of our 
year was our trip to Havenstreet railway 
where we took a ride on a train and had a 
guided tour of the train museum. The    
funniest part of our trip was that most of 
the children kept asking what time lunch 
was as we were all very hungry! 

We have thoroughly enjoyed English 
throughout the year as we have been  
using story maps to plan, write and      
innovate stories. In Maths we have learnt 
how to tell the time and are now experts! 
This year we have been scientists,      
historians and geographers in discovery, 
as well as designers and artists -        
particularly enjoying our unit on wheels 
and axles.  

Sadly, this was our last year taking 
part in Nativity, but we had the best 
time being the main acts and were 
professionals when it came to the 
acting, dancing and remembering of 
our lines! 



MEMORIES FROM TEJADA CLASS 

We have had a fabulous year in Tejada Class. Some of our favourite 

times have been when we have had to work together to overcome a 

challenge. One particular favourite was building Stone Henge out of 

biscuits. Many of us got very frustrated because our models kept fall-

ing over, no matter how much 

icing sugar       cement we used! 

Another highlight of the year was 

learning The Jabberwocky for World 

Poetry Day. We watched the videos 

of ourselves recently and many of 

us could still remember some of the 

words. One of our favourite words was whiffling, which has been ap-

pearing in our writing ever since! 

We didn’t manage to get any photographs of the day Ms Sivier tried to 

make a jam sandwich. We had to give her   instructions but we were-

n’t very good at it so she ended up covered in butter and the jam was 

all over the place!    Eventually, we worked out how to make our in-

structions clear enough and she even took a bite of the finished sand-

wich! We then worked on writing precise instructions and used them 

to learn how to cross the road safely.  

We had some fabulous history days this year. We studied the Stone Age and had a great workshop to 

get us hooked on the topic. Later in the year, Year 4 went to Newport Roman Villa as part of the learning 

we did last year. More recently, we dressed up as Saxons and learned all about using artefacts to be de-

tectives so that we could practice our historical skills.  

Two themes of the year have been books and chocolate so it was a great World Book Day when we had 

a live lesson in class with Michael Rosen and we have loved watching him perform his poem, Chocolate 

Cake all year! We still remember Ms Sivier’s birthday back in November as we ate chocolate donuts for 

breakfast! We also loved getting to go to Waterstones to swap our book vouchers for free books. We 

love our Reading Journals and loved the live author events we had with Kieran Larwood and Peter J. 

Murray. 



GORMAN CLASS MEMORIES  

What a wonderful year Gorman Class 

has had: so full of memories that our 

Year 6s will take with them as they 

move on to high school and our Year 5s 

will strive to build upon these successes 

and happy times. 

The most exciting thing about this year 

was finally being able to go out and about on trips! We enjoyed trips to the 

art gallery and theatre in Southampton where the children experienced a  

fantastic afternoon watching Horrible Histories' Barmy Britain, Quay Arts in 

Newport, Waterstones, Go Ape and the London residential! 

Our learning has been phenomenal too - what a packed and varied               

curriculum! We have loved learning about the Mayans and making Mayan 

masks, designing and building wire buzzer games using our knowledge of the 

electrical circuits we learned about in Science, researching different countries 

and making a presentation from this research in Geography. We have        

challenged ourselves in Maths and really developed our reading and writing 

skills in English, discovering lots of new exciting books to read along the way! 

It has been a great first whole year back to school after some difficult times. We cannot wait to see what 

next year brings us! Have a happy summer everyone! 

Gorman Class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



MEMORIES FROM BANJO CLASS 

This year has been a brilliant 

year in Banjo Class! Throughout 

the year there has been lots of 

different memories made but 

here are some of our               

favourites… Our first favourite 

memory was this year’s Nativity 

performance: Lights, Camel,  

Action. We loved being the    

actors this year and we’re sad it 

was our last one!  

Next, we loved our Christmas party because we wore our pyjamas to school and 

had a disco, movie, snack and games room! Up next is our class worship this year. 

We really enjoyed sharing our learning with the rest of the school and being the 

ones in charge for a while! In March, we loved World Book Day and dressing up as 

our favourite book characters. Our favourite trip this year was when we visited    

Havenstreet Steam Railway as part of our Wheels and Axels project. We especially 

enjoyed going through the dark tunnels. We also enjoyed our trip to St Mary’s 

Church for our Easter Service and our visit to find different parts of the church. We 

LOVED sports day, especially the ice 

cream van at the end – it really cooled us 

down after a hot day of sport! And finally, 

our most recent favourite memory, is our 

Extravaganza. We have loved dancing to 

The Beatles, singing along to Yellow    

Submarine and making all the props and 

masks to use.  



MEMORIES FROM WILTSHIRE CLASS 

We have had a wonderful time this year.  We’ve 

enjoyed our learning, our sport and our trips out. 

We really liked making torches with Mr. Holder.  It 

was fun and we got to use things that we had 

learned in Science about electrical circuits. 

 

We also enjoyed our Anglo-Saxon day and the 

Year 4s had an amazing time at the Roman 

Villa.  It was great building a bridge with 

bricks in the way the Romans did and huge 

fun making mosaics. 

 

We had an adventurous trip to Dinosaur 

Isle where we went on the beach hunting 

for fossils. 

We also had a brilliant time at Amazon 

World where it was good fun to feed the 

wallabies. 

 

Sports Day was tremendous this year and 

it was especially good to have Mums and 

Dads watching us while we did the events. 

 

 

 

We have had a super time in Wiltshire 

Class! 



 

MEMORIES FROM FRANKLIN CLASS 

 

I enjoy all of my lessons but the best is 

singing because I was inspired to sing be-

cause of Aretha Franklin – Robyn  

One of our school trips was to visit Amazon 

World. We looked at the different habitats 

that the animals live in and learnt lots of 

interesting things in the museum – Lucy  

My favourite lesson is maths because I love a challenge. My second favourite lesson is 

English because I LOVE using my imagination to write stories – Rosie 

The best assembly was when Kieran Larwood, the famous children’s author came into 

school. He showed us how to make story maps! Cameron  

I have loved all lessons this year because it is fun to learn about new things – Jessica 

When Estelle came to visit, we had the chance to dress up as Anglo-Saxons and learn 

about the kind of homes they lived in 

– Dexter 



 YR 1 MEMORIES 2021-22 

We loved going to Waterstones for World Book Day, we 

got to pick our own book to keep! I loved reading it at 

home. 

I love counting in 2s, 5s and 10s and when we have our 

race against the clock. We got so fast and knocked 2 

minutes off our first time. 

It was so funny when Mrs Donovan set up the spider's 

web and pom poms for counting because the pom poms 

kept getting stuck.  

I loved learning about the Great fire of London because now I 

know how to stop a fire.  

I loved our assembly because my Nanny and Grampy got to 

watch me. 

I loved our trip to Havenstreet, looking for wheels and axles and 

going on a train ride.  

I loved making my boat in science, I thought it was going to sink 

and it..... did! It was funny but then I made it better and it   

floated.  

I liked it when Atlas joined our school. 

When Mrs Donovan reads the Polar Bear's Explorers 

Club to us. 

Making our fruit salads and then selling them to our 

grown ups. We made loads of money and got to buy 

some ice lollies. 

At Christmas we had a PJ day and we got popcorn 

and marshmallows. I really loved that. 

I love singing the continent's song, not sure Mrs    

Donovan loves it as much! 



Wonder Class Memories 

Wow, what an amazing jam-packed year we 

have had. So many amazing opportunities 

and enjoyable moments that it is so hard to 

distil into a paragraph. From our Year 6 

hikes with a one direction sing song led by 

Mr Taylor, to zooming through the trees at 

Go Ape together, this year has had it all. We 

remember our amazing Christmas Party 

which included pass the parcel with hilari-

ous forfeits and Mr Holder’s raving disco 

room. We remember diving perhaps not so 

accidentally into the water at UKSA and laughing and screaming our way through the 

Horrible History show in Southampton. 

We stood in amazement as our rockets 

launched across the school field and 

our cars raced around the hall on the 

WonderStuck day. So many memories 

were also made on the London Resi-

dential, but we’ll leave that to Burtyn-

sky to explain. But the best memory of 

all is the simply the ‘every day’. Seeing 

our friends, learning together and hav-

ing fun in our lessons are the simple 

times we will never forget. 



Memories from EYFS 

Chinese restaurant-I liked the rice and 

crackers!-Neave 

 

The Library-I liked looking at the books

-Albert 

When we went to the zoo and saw the   

lions and the tigers-Jake 

 

The water tray-it’s fun!-Jaxson 

 

 

 

 

 

Making butter and honey sandwiches-Esme…and making 

cakes they were yummy!-Maisie 

 

 

When we done Jaspers beanstalk and what I wrote about it-

Erin…The beanstalk-I planted it at home, I think it’s still 

growing!-

Eloise 


